U3A: MOSELEY, KINGS HEATH AND DISTRICT
Executive Committee: Agenda / Minutes 
	Date: 
29th May 2018
	Time:
2.00pm
	Venue: 
Friends Meeting House
	Chair: 
Nick Wright

	Present:; Diane Worland;  Tessa Bidgood; Julie Allder; Brenda Bingham; Anne Crerar; Yvonne Jackson; Ruth Livermore; Jackie Spearpoint; Nick Wright
Minutes: Linda Gresham
	Apologies: Chris Olley: Mike Clark



	AGENDA
1.  Apologies   
2. Corrections and approval of previous minutes
3. Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda
4. Review of last monthly meeting
5. Sub-committee reports
6. AGM minutes and date of next year’s AGM
7. Reciprocal arrangements with KN U3A 
8. Beacon update 
9. Succession planning
10. Venue for monthly meetings
11. Communications with members
12. Payment to national U3A
13. Arrangements for emergencies
14. University link update
15. Data protection arrangements
16. Accessible coaches
17. AOB:
 i) newsletter deadline 
ii) waiting lists
iii) registration  June
iv) JS software package
18. Next meeting


	MINUTES
	

	1.
	 Apologies: see above
	

	2. 
	Corrections and approval of previous minutes.
The minutes were approved.

	

	3.
	Matters arising and action points not elsewhere on the agenda
Item 4 – noise from next door. YJ provided a tel no and email address for contact.  DW to follow up

Item 6 (venue costs) c/f to July as TB not at June meeting
Item 13 ( responsibility for venues) c/f to July as well
	DW
July agenda
July agenda

	4.
	Review of monthly meeting
Helen Pankhurst was a good speaker and gave an interesting talk with good audience participation. The church venue also worked well.
However, TB said that if the aim of having a high-profile speaker is to encourage attendance this was not a success as numbers were not much different from last year.

	

	5.
	Sub-committee reports
Interest groups: BB said that there is a new ‘would-be writers’ group being set up.  Claire Goulder has been in touch saying that members are welcome to join her for croquet and ping-pong at times other than Thursday mornings.
Social:  JA said that events are being organised including film, theatre, lunch trips and other trips further afield.
Membership: YJ reported that there are currently 590 members.  There are 45 non-renewals (including two group leaders). One Group Leader has joined KN instead and will be informed that she can no longer be a MKH Group Leader. The other group leader has apparently sent a cheque.
When members pay via PayPal a notification is received by TB who will continue to pass this on to membership.
BB will send an email asking Group Leaders to ensure that all their attendees have renewed their membership.  The register can be used to include membership numbers.
DW said that national U3A is asking for an Accessibility contact name.  RL agreed that this can be her.
Finance: 
PayPal owes us money as they have not been taking the reduced commission amount for us as a charity. This was subsequently resolved and a refund received.

	Newsletter


	6.
	AGM minutes and date of next year’s AGM
After a resolved query from TB about the reason that the treasurer be asked to submit a report before the AGM, the minutes were approved.

It was agreed that the date for next years AGM will be 14 May.
	

	7.
	Reciprocal arrangements with KN U3A 
JS referred to the note that had been circulated and said that this has been raised due to low numbers at the Art and the Circle Dancing groups. 
DW said that our current U3A policy decided upon some years ago is not to have reciprocal arrangements so this would require a new policy.
TB mentioned the problem over insurance.
After a long discussion it was decided that this necessitates further thought and the presence of CO.
	June agenda

	8.
	Beacon update
i) BB said that it is desirable for her to have a back-up as a Beacon System Administrator.
ii) BB is to circulate a Groups list with information on Beacon.
iii) Several Group Leaders use Beacon (some with more success than others).  She has invited a few Group Leaders to try it out but there are 70 GLs.
iv) The website and Beacon have details about the groups and currently both need to be updated.  Better to just have a link from our website to Beacon. This was approved and BB will speak to Frank Gresham about set up.
BB was thanked for all her hard work.
YJ mentioned the screen colour which is not easy to read. BB can feedback to Beacon when they request feedback.
	BB

	9.
	Succession planning
This branch was struggling for new committee members a few months ago but some new people have come forward and offered to help in future years.  There are some good candidates and they should be encouraged to get involved as early as possible, especially  as several members are due to retire next year. Further thought to be given to inviting them to meetings later in the year.
YJ said she has concerns about her role due to struggling with the technology and worsening eyesight. NW said that the busiest time is at renewal and additional help could be found then. BB said that taking over a new role and the transition from VB and TS is a difficult time and should settle down.
	

	10.
	Venue for monthly meetings
The next meeting and the August meeting will take place in the church.  Some members feel that the church is preferable to the hall in terms of the sound, the heating and accessibility for wheelchairs. 
RL said that the access to the hall is unsafe when there are high numbers and latecomers who block up the back and the aisles.
TB said that using a church building (a place of worship) could be difficult if we want to attract a more diverse membership.
DW said that there is a cost implication because the Vicar is allowing us to use the church at a favourable rate at present but the true cost is £150 compared to £49 for the hall.
After discussion it was agreed that All Saints is a convenient location and we should continue to mainly use the hall but have particular regard to RL’s access point. Continue to occasionally use the church for particular events.
	

	11.
	Communications with members
i) Jude Williams used to send out the newsletter via Beacon so someone is needed to ‘press this button’.  JS offered to do this.
ii) LG will continue to copy the newsletter for non-email users and 5 for potential new members but this may be a task that volunteer Jenny Lee would be wiling to do.  NW will contact JL.

	JS
NW

	12.
	Payment to national U3A
This to be dealt with immediately after the signing of the form which arrived late and with apologies. (Subsequently £2012.50 paid over after form circulated and signed off).
	

	13.
	Arrangements for emergencies
Some Group Leaders have a list of emergency contact details and others should be encouraged to do so.  Paper copies are needed when there is no computer access.

TB made the point that emergency contact details are important but it is more important to get the emergency services in quickly to deal with the problem.
	

	14.
	University link update
As MC was absent this is c/f.

	MC 
June agenda

	15.
	Data Protection 
BB has sent details about the information and advice which is on the U3A website.

NW agreed to draft a privacy policy and then refer to this when we circulate the membership about GDPR.
	NW



	16.
	Accessible coaches
TB said that she wants quotes from both accessible and non-accessible coach companies before expressing an opinion.
NW said that a wheelchair could be stored in the hold and people helped onto the coach rather than using a special coach. RL thought this was probably inadequate depending on the nature of the disability.

JA said that the Social Committee is open to suggestions about suitable trips that are accessible for less-mobile members.
	June agenda


	17.
	A.O.B.

i) the newsletter deadline is Friday June 1st
ii) waiting lists item to be c/f
iii) DW will do the registration at the next meeting.  JS will provide the lists
iv) JS asked that U3A reimburse her for an updated Microsoft Office package she needed to update the membership forms.  After discussion this was agreed but added that this was without precedent
This can be bought for £22 via U3A from https://tech-trust.org/u3a-signing-up-tt-exchange/

	June agenda
DW/JS

	18.
	Next meeting
Friends Meeting House at 2pm on Tuesday 26th June.
NW to bring refreshments.   
	



